BOARD OF HEALTH
June 4, 2019

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams,
Dr. Daniel King and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board
of Health meeting will be June 18, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road,
Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from the May 7, 2019 meeting.
New Business
Olin Draft Interim Action Feasibility Study

The Draft IAFS was completed by Olin Chemical and submitted to the EPA. It is intended to address
four interim actions related to groundwater, on property soil, surface water and sediment. Olin is
required to investigate a range of option for addressing contaminants of concern. Lynne Jennings,
EPA Section Chief was present at the Board of Selectman’s meeting on Tuesday May 28, 2018. The
Director, Shelly Newhouse was also in attendance. Ms. Jennings presented an update on the
ongoing activities at the Olin Site as well as information relative to the Draft [AFS. Major concerns

1 about the private well contamination on Cook Avenue were addressed and the permanent water

" supply connection to the Town's water supply was discussed. Ms. Jennings asked that the
Selectmen put their concerns in writing to the EPA. The Director will draft a letter as well on behalf of
the Board of Health. A fall update from EPA/Clin will be the next scheduled public meeting.

CHNA 15

The Director is part of the School Wellness Committee and the School Department applied and
received a CHNA 15 Collaborative Grant in the amount of $13000 to address vaping. The project is
named the Wilmington E-cigarette Education and Policy Initiative, Electronic vaping monitoring
devices will be installed in several High school bathrooms, educational programs, PSA’s and peer
events will be implemented throughout the next school year.

Department Business
Semi public swimming pools were opened at Avalon Oaks, Avalon Oaks west and Regency place.
Recreational day camp permits are starting to come in for the summer season. The Farmers Market

opens on June 16, 2019. Fun on the Fourth food vendors will be from July 3-68". Silver Lake beach
testing began on Tuesday June 4, 2019.

Dr. King motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., second by Ms. Williams. Voted 3-0.

! Recording:
Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health




